Note to Alan Westwood

Subject: Creation of temporary posts to meet the demands of Verification Framework

1. Background                                                                                                                          The verification framework for benefits was adopted in April 2002 with some visits being undertaken in the first year. Based on a caseload of 30,000 claimants, it is envisaged that the target number of visits will increase to 10,000 for 2003/4, 12,000 in 2004/5 and 14,000 in 2005/6. It was initially envisaged that additional staffing resources from the Recovery Section would meet the demand once the contract with external bailiff companies commenced. However, during the consultation process with staff on the recent report on staffing levels, some concerns were raised that the proposals did not meet the aspirations of the staff involved and that some of the existing staff on the Investigations & Overpayments Section also had concerns about their own role. To address these concerns an alternative approach was sought which would provide better career opportunities, while also meeting the demands of the service. At the same time Salford Direct was advised that it had been successful in gaining funding from DWP for the Recovery Officers to undertake PINS (Professionalism In Security) training. It was envisaged that this would increase the number of accredited investigation officers on the section and allow a greater variety of work to be offered to all the staff at this level. In preparation for this training the former Recovery Officers will need some basic training in investigative work which can only realistically be provided by an officer from the team and this has now been arranged with an enhancement in pay to the senior officer level. Two existing Investigation Officers have also recently left the section for new posts elsewhere in Salford Direct, so the resources now available to do both investigative work and VF visits are now below the level required to meet targets set for 2004/5.
2. Proposal                                                                                                                        It is proposed to meet this shortfall in resources by creating three temporary Verification Framework Visiting Officer posts at Scale 3/4, until 31st March 2004 and that prior to that date a further assessment of the sections staffing needs be undertaken. The grading of these posts is comparable with similar posts in other authorities in GM and reflects the level of expertise required to undertake these duties.
3.  Funding                                                                                                          The funding of these posts will be met from other vacant posts in Salford Direct.
